OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR/FIRE CHIEF

July 3, 2013

INFORMATIONAL BULLETIN #13-27

TO: All Fire and Rescue Personnel
FROM: Martin L. Senterfitt, Director/Fire Chief @

RE: JFRD Appointments

Recognizing the strong need department wide for a refocus on training and cultural change, 1
have asked and was granted permission by Mayor Brown’s Administration to reestablish a
Chief of Fire Training.

As many of you may know, Chief Charles E. Drysdale has been fulfilling the role of both Chief
of Operations and Chief of Training, and he has done a commendable job in this daunting
task.

After meeting with my Division Chiefs and receiving approval from the Mayor’s Office, we
have decided to reorganize and have Chief Drysdale continue to perform the duties at the
Training Academy and formally appoint him as the Chief of Training. Chief Wilson will move
over to Division Chief of Operations. Also, I would like to announce Mayor Alvin Brown has
selected District Chief Kevin L. Jones as the Chief of Fire Prevention/Fire Marshall.

With these changes, car numbers will also be reassigned. The new car numbers are as
follows:

e Car #1 — Director/Fire Chief — Martin L. Senterfitt

e Car #2 — Fire Chief of Operations — Kurtis R. Wilson

e Car #3 — Fire Chief of Rescue — Ivan T. Mote

e Car #4 — Fire Chief of Training — Charles E. Drysdale

e Car #5 — Fire Chief of Prevention/Fire Marshall — Kevin L. Jones

e Car #6 — Division Chief of Emergency Preparedness — William G. Estep (Acting)
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